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Meeting was called to order at 7:50 p.m. at the Cathedral of Learning, University of Pittsburgh by Pete Gannon, General Chairman.

Minutes:  Bob DeBiase reported the May 16, 2001 HOD minutes, financial reports, proposed Short Course 2001-2002 schedule and meet bid forms were mailed to each club.  Pete Gannon explained the last Section 2 Sectional Meet was the largest in the nation not the second largest as reported in the May minutes.  Jerry Schaefer moved and Paul Callahan seconded a motion to approve the May 2001 HOD minutes as corrected.  Motion carried.  Bob DeBiase reported AMS procedures for distribution of HOD minutes and handouts.  The distribution mailing list is provided to the AMS Secretary by the Registration Coordinator (Jerry Schaefer).  All Club/Individual mailing list changes must be reported to the AMS Registration Coordinator (Jerry Schaefer).  The reporting of club address and contact changes in the minutes is for “information only” and should not be construed as the “official change”.  Bob also reported he would try to email the minutes to each person in attendance at the HOD meeting.  The minutes would still be mailed but only a limited number of copies would be available at the next HOD meeting.

Treasurer:  May income/expense statement, budget vs. actual report and balance sheet were presented and discussed by Mark Bellich.  Mark reported that $7,000 was spent on Spring Zones, which leaves a budget amount of $17,000 remaining.  Jerry Schaefer moved and Jan McEvoy seconded a motion to approve the financial report.  Motion carried.

General Chairman:  Pete Gannon reported the 35 rooms AMS has reserved for Summer Zones would probably be used for the 12 and under age group and coaches since it was near the pool where they will be swimming.  Pete felt rooms would “open up” in Buffalo a week or two before zones.  Sandcastle tickets are due this weekend (June 23, 2001).

Age Group:  John Lynch presented the proposed 2001-2002 Short Course schedule.  John reported on which clubs have submitted meet host bid applications.  He expects additional applications to be received.  John Lynch moved and Paul Callahan seconded a motion to approve the 2001-2002 Short Course schedule and to postpone until the next HOD meeting the selection of host sites.  Motion carried.

Pete Gannon reported that he has not received word back from United States Swimming as to our request to change the sectional dates.  Jan Brennan questioned the procedures and dates for entry to the sectional meet.  Pete Gannon said he would look into the procedures and report back to the HOD.

John Lynch requested that certified mail not be sent to him.  He said he is usually not at home when the mail is delivered and he has to make a special trip to the Post Office (which may not be for several days).  John said that if there was any concern as to if he received any mail item the party should just email or call him.

All Star:  Cheryl Schilling reported on the details of the AMS banquet, which will be held on June 27, 2001 aboard the “River Bell” at Station Square.  Cheryl also reported that she booked the Clarion-Royce Hotel (formally the Sheraton Four Points) in Cherry Hill, New Jersey for Short Course Zones.

Registration:  Jerry Schaefer reported the following membership statistics for 2001:



Year Round Athletes -
3,789



Seasonal Athletes - 

   160



Year Round Clubs - 

     59



Non-Athletes - 

   441



Non-Athlete Coaches - 
   140



Non-Athlete Officials - 
   110

Swim year 2002 registration information will be sent to all clubs during the first week of August.  The fees will remain the same for next year ($100.00 Club, $34.00 Athletes and Non-Athletes, $20.50 Seasonal).  Any clubs that would like to do the registration of their club and swimmers on-line should call Jerry Schaefer for additional information.  The club must be using Meet Manager for windows to participate in this trial program.

Jerry Schaefer reported that he has provided to the Executive Committee a summary of the Coach’s sign-in fine status.  A listing was sent out in the February HOD meeting minutes.  A letter to each club that was involved was sent on May 1, 2001.  The letter stated the clubs had 45 days to resolve the matter or pay the fine.  Approximately 20 of the 32 clubs involved have responded.  Jerry said he would be sending a second notice to those clubs that have not responded.

Old Business:  Cheryl Schilling questioned the status of the AMS banner.  Pete Gannon said he would look into the matter.

New Business:  Jerry Schaefer reminded the HOD that meet bid club address changes must be sent to him.  A new club was announced as Meadville Swim Team (MYST).  The HOD was reminded that meet results are required to be sent to Jim Gibbons (Tech Planning).  Jim then forwards the results to Cliff Gallagher for posting on the AMS web site.

Andy Stromberg (CVSC) said that his club is undergoing some changes and asked a few insurance questions.

There being no further business, a motion was made by Cheryl Schilling to adjourn the meeting.  The motion was seconded by Fran Dvorsky.  Motion carried and the meeting adjourned at 9:15 p.m.

The next HOD meeting will be held July 18, 2001 in Room 232 of the Cathedral of Learning at the University of Pittsburgh.
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